CHELTENHAM ASSOCIATION FOOTBALL LEAGUE

Minutes of the Management Committee Meeting held at the Victory Club, Cheltenham, on Wednesday 23trd October, 2013.

Attendees: T.Onions (Chair), J.Hunt, P.Tustain, I.Swales, B.Hill, T.Holmes, I.Hamilton

Apologies: B.Attwood, B.Overington, M.Neave, N.Oram, G.Cook, D.Vaux, P.Daly
Matters Arising from the minutes. 

Don Brownings and Macron have both been asked for quotes for end of season trophies. Plan to get these ordered before the end of 2013. This will ensure we have them in plenty of time and that we do not pay increased prices for ordering in 2014 when the prices tend to go up. 
Both companies gave us exactly the same quote but Macron will provide a money back scenario whereby the league will get money back from his spend which can be used for possible awards later in the season. 
Chris Rich (General Manager) at Bristol Street Motors has been emailed seeking payment for final year of sponsorship. Ben chased this up and Chris asked for an invoice to be sent to them and they will settle the invoice. Matt asked to send invoice to Bristol Street. 
Matt has laptop problems at this time but is hoping to send the invoice off at the end of the week. 

GMB cheque presentation appeared in the Echo.  
Ian Swales and Ben Hill have attended the Full-time registration seminar at Wembley and will report back at this meeting.
Ian and Ben reported that the seminar was actually on the new planned Whole Game system whereby a player will have a number allocated to him from the first time he registers and this will stay with him throughout his playing time. There were a lot more benefits that Ian and Ben will sum up in a document in due course. 

Paul Metcalfe situation to be resolved at this meeting. 
Paul has served his GFA ban therefore he is cleared to play again. League Secretary to email Pittville United Secretary with the information. 

Payment still pending from Stuart Seabrook (Cheltenham Tigers), registration still pending to Regency Town, once this is settled. 

The Management Committee decided that the League  have now waited long enough for this debt to be settled even though it has been accepted by Stuart. League Secretary to commence GFA Debt recovery proceedings which will add £25 to the debt for the above named. 

Awaiting new keys for trophy cabinet, Matt to settle invoice, then keys will be dispatched. 

Matt is having some laptop issues at this time and is awaiting Lloyds to send new League Bank Account details. Therefore the League Secretary will settle this invoice and continue with the order. Invoice will then be presented to Matt when he is back up and running. 

Village Real ex player situation. All debts have been settled with the league, so players are permitted to sign for other clubs. However see below. 
Village Real notification to resign from the league due to lack of players formally accepted by the League Management Committee at this meeting. Their record will be expunged and any points/goals gained against them will be nullified. Action on Fixtures Secretary to update Full-Time. 
Village Real are now suspended by the GFA so players may become suspended by the GFA if they are to pay their portion of any debt the club owes the GFA. Action on Registration Secretary to provide the GFA with a list of players that were signed on for Village Real prior to them disbanding on request from the GFA. 
Action on Disciplinary Officer to suspend players on Full-Time upon request of the GFA. 
Butlers to ensure a key is available to the separate Referees changing room at John Daniels. However, Butlers are also looking at possible moving from JD as they have had several problems with the pitch and changing room this season. 
Butlers have advised they will ensure a key is available if required. They have also advised that they are looking at alternative home venues as they have had issues at John Daniels in regards to the changing rooms and pitch that they are not happy with. 

One fixture has been altered on Full-Time to Void.  Action upon John Hunt to email details to Nick Oram, who will in turn follow this up with The FA. 
This is ongoing, John will report back at the next meeting. 

Referee’s showers at King George V (Cheltenham) currently have no facility to change the temperature.  At present the shower is too hot to use.  John Hunt has taken this matter up with CBC and will revert at the next meeting.

John has met with CBC who have said they will look into this. John has had no more complaints since. 

Issue of Northleach Secretary raised by numerous league officers, it has become apparent that Northleach currently have 2 secretaries – Garry Evans & Jenny Robson.  Ian Hamilton to email Northleach to confirm the Club Secretary and main point of contact for all correspondence. Still awaiting reply from Northleach and they are to be charged under 5(H) failing to act on an instruction from the management committee. 

There has still been no reply from Garry Evans who is the nominated Secretary. He has until Sunday 27th to reply or the Club will be suspended. No communications from Jenny Robson will be accepted as she is not the nominated club secretary. It is up to Northleach if they wish to change who is their club secretary. 

Email reminder sent to clubs to restate that all correspondence with the league has to be done electronically, including teamsheets and registration forms which should no longer be posted. 

Clubs without scanners are reminded that teamsheets, etc can be photographed on a mobile phone and emailed in to the relevant League officers. 

New laptop purchased by Assistant Secretary – Rule Infringements. This will be claimed back from the FA under the IT Grant scheme which the league are eligible for again this season. 
League Secretary.
Abandoned game FC Javelins v FC Lakeside cannot be discussed as I have been informed by FC Lakeside that this matter is with the GFA and the Police. 
Lots of email discussion with Priors regarding their points deduction and fine. 

The League have been extremely lenient with Priors both accepting their reversal of the decision they made to resign from the League and their switch of club secretary which has led to several emails being missed or not responded to. 

Priors have now gone to appeal with the GFA which is disappointing as they had the chance to appeal to the League but failed to respond within the time period or under Rule 15. 

Correspondence
Low mark awarded by Newton to the referee in their recent game v Upton Town. 
This was fully investigated and also discussed with Upton who actually felt the referee had a good game and all of the  cautions including 4 to his own team were warranted. He also awarded a very high mark to the referee. 
Mark noted and dismissed with no further action. 
Email received from a committee member offering to step down from the committee as he was unable to attend the meeting and would also miss the next meeting due to him working. 
Offer rejected as this committee member is a valuable member of the committee who provides great support especially during our Charity Semi-Finals and Finals. 

League Secretary to apprise him of the situation and seek a response that hopefully is a positive one as we are already one body short on the committee. 

Email from a club regarding the abandonment of their game on Saturday. 
This was noted and with the weather has it was affecting games on our leagues and other leagues understandable. 

No further action. 

GFA
The League are currently in discussions with the GFA in regards to a Referee who has posted in-appropriate Social Media comments online. 
Action on the League Chairman to seek clarification from the FA as thus far the response from the GFA has been far from satisfactory. 

Rule Offences
See attached, a very busy month. More sterling work undertaken by the Assistant Secretary for Rule Infringements. 
Treasurers Report
Matt is working and sends his apologies, but reports that he is awaiting a new card to be able to access the League Accounts again and this is a very long winded process with the bank. 

Matt also reports his laptop continues to be problematic and it is currently being investigated. 
Referees
Pete Daly is working but reports that he has been assigned two more referees. He has also been working hard to look to add any of the visiting students who look to referee locally when they are down in Gloucestershire during term time. 
New League Rules for next season
To be added to the meeting agenda when appropriate. 
All abandoned games to be reported within 7 days and the reason why.
Disciplinary
Tony reports that all items are up to date and going smoothly. 

GFA suspensions are up to date on Full-Time. 

WFA suspensions are a bit more difficult as these do not have the date of births. Tony has requested this from the WFA, but does not hold out much hope. 

Fixtures
John reported that he has had to re-jig some of the fixtures and also re-arrange the ones that were abandoned last weekend. 

Other than that, things are going pretty well. 

Results 
Ben reported that all is generally going well. 

He stated that the GFA County Cup games whereby the GFA sent texts to the club secretaries vice the nominated SMS recipients on the league caused absolute havoc. 
Action on League Chairman to continue his discussions with the GFA on this matter. This was the same scenario on the GNSL and caused equal havoc and confusion. 

None of our League Clubs will face fines on this as this was totally a GFA method without consultation with the League. 

Registrations  
Phil reported that he has never been so busy and is almost full time for him at this time. This is not what envisaged for this season as we thought the registrations process would get easier. 
Phil reported that there had been 1000 new registrations since the start of the season. This is a 50% rise on the same time last year, which is puzzling as we have lost teams this year already. 

Phil reported that clubs signing players pitch-side must wait for him to action before they go onto Full-Time as the player will not be there and they will not find him. Once Phil has actioned, then Full-Time will show the player. 

Unfortunately Club Secretaries cannot see the pending status on Full-Time which is the status from when Secretaries submit them to Phil actioning. 

Action on Ian Swales to talk to the FA regarding the pending status on Full-Time being opened up to all Club Secretaries. 
Action on League Secretary to inform Brockworth Albion  and Gala Wilton that the player Blaine Waugh who knowingly signed on for two Cheltenham League Clubs this season is not permitted to take part in any Cheltenham League game for the rest of this season. 

Action on League Secretary to inform Gloucester Elmleaze and Gala Wilton that the player Keiron Hempstead  who knowingly signed on for two Cheltenham League Clubs this season is not permitted to take part in any Cheltenham League game for the rest of this season. 

Action on League Secretary to inform Bourton Rovers and Sherborne Harriers that the player Mark Gainford who knowingly signed on for two Cheltenham League Clubs this season is not permitted to take part in any Cheltenham League game for the rest of this season. 

Any Other Business
Tony raised the point in regards to County Cup games whereby some referees still do not appear to know that it is still rolling substitutes in those games, but it is only 3 from 3 vice 5 from 5 as per last season. League Secretary to email the GFA to re-enforce this in appointment instructions and action on Pete Daly to email our referees to ensure they are aware. 
Tony reported that in a recent game involving one of our clubs, the club actually used 4 substitutes which is against the rules, but permitted by the referee.
Action placed on League Secretary to email the GFA to re-enforce this point and to ask our Referees Secretary if he will also re-enforce the point with our Referees.  

John Hunt raised the point that yet again Star reserves from Division 1 are in the Junior County Cup whereby they should be in the Senior Amateur. Our other Division 1 clubs are in the Senior Amateur and it is our Division 2 clubs that enter the Junior County Cup. Star reserves cannot enter the Senior Amateur as Star 1st’s  from the GNSL are in that competition. 

Action placed on League Secretary to email the GFA with the above point. 
Ian Swales raised the point that Full-Time now has the ability to list the Referees’ telephone number and email address when the notification goes out. 
Action placed on League Secretary to inform our Referees’ Secretary to let him know and consider using it. 
 NEXT MEETING – League Management Wednesday 27th  November  2013 at 7.00pm

